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General Membership Meeting
Shore Villas Condominium Association
May 19, 2018
ShoreVillas1@gmail.com
www.shorevillas-seasidepark.com

Officers in Attendance:  Bob Frackiewicz, Rich Verasca, Jamey Ballot, Nancy Van De Vaarst

New Legal Counsel - With Doug Devinces resigning as our legal counsel in order to represent Arlington Beach Company and the approximate 50 units that are still on leased land, the Board needed to find new legal counsel and found such with the Law Offices of Paul Leodori. Paul was unable to attend our meeting, but Allison Cofran, an attorney within Paul’s firm, was in attendance.  Paul comes highly recommended and has 30+ years’ experience with 20-25 HOAs and condominiums.  Allison has been practicing law for 12 years.  [Note: After the meeting, I reviewed the master list and counted 61 units owned by ABC.] 

Open Board Positions - there will be 3, possibly 4, board positions open come September. Bob and Rich’s 3-year terms are up.   There is currently an open position to fill the last year of Manuela Soares’ 3- year term. Nancy was appointed by the Board in October 2017 to fill the seat left by Arlington. The Board needs to review the actual terms of when a Sponsor leaves a seat on the Board.  If you are interested in running for a seat on the Board, please submit a brief bio by September 1, 2018.  You will have an opportunity to speak at our September 15, 2018, General Membership meeting.  A ballot will be mailed to unit owners with a list of the candidates and their bios. If you are currently interested in filling the current open seat until September, please let the Board know after the meeting.  There are two executive board meetings and two general membership meetings a year.  You run for an open seat on the Board then the Board decides amongst themselves who will take on what position. The Board is a volunteer position that represents the membership.  Doug represents those units that have not purchased their land. 

Update: after the meeting, two owners expressed an interest in the current open seat: 
Dawn Lopes-Sharples and Bill Morgan.  A decision was made via a coin toss.  Bill was 
appointed and will remain on the Board until September.  If Bill chooses to remain on 
the Board after September, he will have to seek re-election. 

Financial Update - Doug stated that about 50 of the 198 units are available for sale (4 trailers and 45 cottages). There is around $185,000 on hand between operating expenses and reserves. Collections are good. The Net Income of -$11,843 does not mean we lost money; but rather some of the improvements, such as the website and the stoning of the two roads, came out of the reserve account. We have plenty of money to cover our yearly expenses. Our reserve of $120,000 can cover our capital improvements. Any delinquency is mainly due to an email or home address change. There are five units in collections, two of which involve the same person.  HOA fees are normally mailed in January and due in February, but this year they were two weeks late. The biggest capital expense was in road improvements, which was done by P & S Lawn Maintenance.  
Our legal expenses have been minimal these past two years since there were no legal fees; Doug was paid minimally on an ‘as needed’ basis. Since we now have new legal representation, legal costs will increase. Doug gets $400 a month for bookkeeping services, paying bills, dealing with insurance, and sending out and receiving HOA dues.  Arlington pays the HOA fees for the leased units.  

Note: All leased property is available for sale, but the unit owners, for various reasons, 
have shown no interest in buying their land.  Since Arlington has control over those 50 
units, Arlington gets 50 votes when a vote is put out to membership.   

Snow Plowing - there were issues this past winter with some of the HOA roads either not plowed or only partially plowed.  The contract only covered every other street. Due to more homeowners coming down to Shore Villas during the winter, it was decided to have all roads within the complex plowed during a snowstorm.  Our current contract is with Southern Service (the old Getty) in Seaside Park, but since that station is ‘for sale’, the Board will work with legal counsel to look for a new vendor and hopefully have a new contract by September 1.  The HOA owns the roads within the complex, not Berkeley Township, therefore, Berkeley is not obligated to plow.  If the roads were owned by Berkeley, they would need to be updated to meet Berkeley’s standards, ie: sewers, parking control, curbs, etc.  Berkeley is only obligated to pick up garbage.  The requirement to plow is 3”.  When the snow reaches another 3”, the roads will be plowed again.  

Website (www.shorevillas-seasidepark.com) - If you requested login credentials and did not receive them, please contact Jamey.  The website can be used to post important dates, meeting agendas, minutes, and financials as long as there is a secure login.  Currently, a two-step credential is needed due to us being on our web hosting services provider’s domain.  Jamey is working on getting an easier login, easier navigation, and easier maintenance.  Cost is always an issue.  Using the website to pay your HOA dues can be made available, but it will cost money.  The membership was asked to submit any suggestions, questions, concerns, or issues with the website to ShoreVillas1@gmail.com.

Berkeley Township Representative - Jim Byrnes, Berkeley Township Town Council President, was in attendance to answer questions from the membership. He first started out discussing the following:
· 10 additional police officers were hired so there should be more police coverage in the area. 
· The lifeguard station on 23rd Ave may be used as a satellite Berkeley Town Hall, which would be held 2 days a week.
· 24 additional parking spaces are being made available on the vacant lot on the east side of Route 35 near where Berkeley Seafood used to be.  
· Taxes have remained stable since Sandy. The biggest part of the taxes is the school tax, which is 62%.  Berkeley only gets 12-15% in state aid. 
· Annual Beach Party will be August 1 on the White Sands Beach from 530-830.
· Beach easements for the beach dunes replenishment - Midway Beach is still holding out. The State Attorney General is now handling that.  There should be no impact to Midway Beach. 
· Unit improvements requiring permits must get Shore Villas approval first before contacting Berkeley.
· Jim spoke about other items such as restoring the bay front, houses in Seaside Park that need to come down due to Sandy, availability of FEMA, passing of no recreational marijuana, ribbon cutting at Berkeley Island Park, boat access available at Holly Park Beach, free parking in New Jersey for Purple Heart recipients, and financing of an 8 lane pool. Jim is also reviewing old Berkeley ordinances. 
· For more Berkeley Township information, email Jim at jbyrnes1969@gmail.com, text him at 
732-372-8233, or visit the Berkeley Township website.

Jim then addressed questions from membership: 
· What is the status of the South Seaside Park Homeowners and Voters Association (SSPHVA)? The SSPHVA wants to become part of Seaside Park, but that will probably never happen. Seaside Park does not want South Seaside Park and there would be an issue with the number of liquor licenses. 
· Miller’s Camp has a lot of standing water, which causes a health issue.  Jim mentioned that none of their units meet FEMA regulations. The Board of Health will come out and deal with the standing water. 
· Cedar Creek Golf Course was losing a lot of money and needed to be updated, so it was decided to outsource the operations.  It was put out to bid and was won by the man who handled Spring Meadow in Allaire.  Berkeley will get $125,000 a year and then 20% of anything over $600,000.  This is a five year contract. 
· What is the impact of the new zoning plan on Shore Villas?  The plan has not been adopted yet.  Jim will try to have a public hearing scheduled during the summer months, if needed
· [image: ][image: ]Recycling is not getting picked up on all HOA streets.  Jim will bring it up at the next Public Works meeting.  Following is the Berkeley garbage and recycling schedule. G=garbage. R=recycling.
Pole Replacement - 81 West Central - the pole is up and anchoring of the wires will need to be done by the power company. 

Raze and Rebuild of Structures - Two in process.  One home is currently being built on 15th Ave. Plans for another raised home on Central have been approved by the Board and are currently awaiting approval by the town.  Reminder, when building new, you cannot gain any new space.  The new building must remain within its current footprint. 

Trailer Storage - there is an empty lot on East Central that is owned by the HOA. The land is not taxed and may not buildable; it is currently considered common land.  In the past, some members have used this space to store boat trailers. Last year there were 3 trailers.  Recently, the Board was approached by an owner who wanted to keep her jet skis on that lot.  Having jet skis on the lot brings a different usage since jet skis would be coming and going, as opposed to boat trailers that are placed there at the beginning of the season and then removed at the end of the season.  This opened up a discussion as to what should be done with that lot (garden, parking, ‘Shore Villas’ sign).  Depending on what ends up being done, Legal may need to get involved to provide a formal waiver to be signed by the owner absolving the HOA of any liability.  Insurance costs may increase depending on usage.  It was decided, until a decision can be reached about this lot, no one is to store anything on that lot. Membership was asked to provide their suggestions to ShoreVillas1@gmail.com.  The Board will review the suggestions and decide what to do at that time. 
	
Jimmy Retiring - Jimmy will be retiring as an employee of Shore Villas at the end of this season. He provided a list of everything he does to the Board. The Board will review that list and determine if someone needs to be hired full/part-time or if the HOA will use vendors as needed.  The most involved task of Jimmy’s job is turning the water on at the beginning of the season, dealing with any leaks, and then turning the water off at the end of the season. 

HOA Structure Change/FHA Approval - it was brought to the Board’s attention that people that own their structure but do not own their land are finding it hard to obtain a mortgage.  If Shore Villas was FHA Approved, this would not be an issue.  Initially, it was thought that having trailers on the property was the main reason why Shore Villas cannot be FHA approved.  If Shore Villas became two independent associations:  one for trailers and one for cottages, then maybe it would be easier to obtain a mortgage on the leased land.  Allison stated that the FHA qualification process would be a cost to the association.  To become two associations would be a logistical nightmare.  Doug stated that to qualify for FHA approval, the association would need to meet certain qualifications, which currently it does not.  It is not only a matter that there are trailers on the property.  Some reasons as to why the association may never get FHA certification are: 1. the association resides on a barrier island, 2. the structures do not sit on a permanent foundation, 3. structures are not the permanent residence to most owners, and 4. no one owner can own more than 10% of the units. Doug stated there are two banks that would provide a conventional mortgage to lease owners.  Of the 50 leased units, there may only be 4 who are interested in purchasing their land.  If you know of someone who is leasing their land and may be interested in obtaining a mortgaging on their land, please provide them with the following information.   

	John Macchiarelli
Tidewater Mortgage Services
30 Freneau Avenue Suite 2C
Matawan, NJ  07747
Office 732-970-7777
Cell: 973-390-0555

	Bryan Grodinski
The Newfinity Group
Toms River, NJ
Office: 732-684-4106
Cell: 732-684-4106


Open Discussion
· A question was asked if the HOA as a whole could challenge our taxes or would the Board need to do that.  Legal Counsel represents the Board. The individual homeowners would either get their own lawyer or direct the Board who would then direct Legal on what to do.  This owner felt that his taxes are too high since he only uses his cottage for the summer season. The response was that he has use of his cottage for the whole year so he is being taxed based on that.  It is his choice to only use his home for the summer. 
· Last year’s Board president, Mike DeCarlo, suggested that the Board look into the actual positions that are up for re-election this September.  Mike stated that Bob and Rich’s terms are up in September.  Arlington’s seat, which is currently occupied by Nancy, may also be up.  Manuela’s seat is currently open until September and then would need to be filled by election for that remaining year.  Doug and new legal counsel will need to determine what happens when Arlington rolls off the Board.   
· The Board was presented with a question (via email) by an owner who could not attend the meeting.  He wanted the ‘no renting’ rule to be put to a vote again.  It was reiterated at the meeting that only Arlington Beach Company can rent ‘unoccupied’ units on a weekly basis.  Arlington leased units cannot sublease.  Per the current bylaws, renting is not allowed today and has never been allowed, even prior to the start of the HOA.  Last year, the membership was asked if they wanted to change the bylaws and allow renting. The membership voted against renting. The association will not vote on this on a yearly basis.  Membership mentioned that rental ads have been placed on realtor sites.  If membership sees Shore Villas units advertised online for renters, ‘For Rent’ signs in windows, or you suspect that someone is renting, please bring to the attention of the Board immediately.  There are sanctions in place for those owners that do not adhere to the ‘no renting’ policy.  First offense is $500, and increases with each subsequent rental. 

Update: it was discovered after the meeting that two units were advertising for summer rentals with Citta Moffitt Realtors. This matter was handed over to legal counsel, who in turn served notice to the two owners via certified mail and regular mail (with copies to Citta Moffitt Realtors) advising them that they are in violation of the Shore Villas bylaws and they must immediately cease and desist from renting.  Not doing so, they risk other legal actions.

Miscellaneous/Reminders
· Garbage pickup is Monday and Friday in-season and only on Mondays off-season. 
· When putting out your garbage, please place it in a garbage can. Birds continually pick open the garbage bags (particularly the white bags), causing garbage to scatter all over the road. 
· Remember to get Board approval in writing before any work starts.
· Complaints/issues must be in writing to the Board, if Board assistance is requested. 
· If interested in running for the Board, bios must be submitted by September 1, 2018. 
· Next General Meeting is scheduled for September 15, 2018.  

· After the meeting, the Board sat down with Jimmy to discuss his job tasks.  Jimmy pointed out that as he walks by trailers, he sometimes sees trailers with water spouting out of the water spigot. That is a big waste of water. Since trailer water is metered, trailer owners split the water bill. Currently, cottages pay $354 for HOA fees and trailers pay $427, the difference being the trailer water usage.  Starting next year, all HOA bills will be the same ($354), except trailers will have an additional line on their HOA bill for water usage from the previous year.  The current $73 difference can now vary from year to year based on water usage. Therefore, please be aware of any leaks you see, including leaks in your own trailers such as dripping faucets, running toilets, etc. When you leave after the weekend, turn off your water.   Be ‘water wise’ and if you see a leak, please bring to the Board’s attention.  
 
Respectively submitted, 
Nancy Van De Vaarst - Secretary
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